
 
 

                       Town Board Minutes 
          August 13, 2019 
 
The monthly meeting of the Torrey Town Board was held on Tuesday 
August 13, 2019 at 56 Geneva St. Dresden NY and called to order by 
Supervisor Flynn at 7:30PM. 
 

Present: Supervisor Patrick Flynn, Councilmen; Colby Petersen, Peter 
Martini, Lawrence Martin, Grant Downs  
 

Others present: George Thompson, Bob Miller, Richard Willson, 
District II Legislator, Richard Harper, Tim Chambers- Highway Supt., 
Dwight James- Code Officer  
 

Mr. Flynn led the pledge of allegiance. 
 

Mr. Flynn presented the abstract of vouchers for review. 
General A & B Fund Motion by Mr. Martin, 2nd Mr. Petersen, that the 
bills on the General A & B accounts in the amount of $ 13,409.93 be 
paid, carried. 
Highway DA & DB Fund Motion by Mr. Petersen, 2nd Mr. Downs, that the 
bills on the Highway DA & DB accounts, in the amount of $ 11,352.92 
be paid, carried by all. 
 

Minutes Motion by Mr. Martin 2nd Mr. Downs to approve July minutes, 
with corrections noted, carried by all.  
 
 

Highway Report: Tim Chambers gave the highway report.  
Installed a driveway on Lone Oak  
Swept two roads, removed the abandoned Time Warner storage shed to an 
employees property. New truck went in for warranty work. Next week 
will go to Clive for plow warranty work.  
Maintenance on JD Loader and mower tractor. 
Shared services with Barrington, Starkey and Village of Penn Yan.    
Has a quote for test boring for East Leach Road shoulder issue from 
GeoTech for 9100. Board would like more quotes next month.  
Klaus Martens installed pipe along Ridge Road a needed to cut across 
Roy Rd. Highway provided a ton of black top at this spot for repair 
to the road cut. The clerk is to bill Mr.Martens $ 71.13 for the 
black top.  
 
Code Report- Dwight James gave the code report. 2 C of O, 1 Sub 
Division app, 1 Site plan review, 2 Area Variances App., 20 Building 
progress Insp,2 Site visits,1 Plan under review, 1  fire re-
inspections   211 Miles. 
 

Yates Co IDA will hold a public hearing on application from Greenidge 



 
 

Power Plant for Sales Tax pilot on new Data Storage Facility, on 
August 20, 2019 in the Town meeting room. 
 
Mr. Petersen reported Pompey Rd resident Frank DiOrio would like to 
move property lot line to include Mr. DiOrio’s garage presently 
located in Milo. The garage would be annexed to Mr. DiOrio’s home in 
Torrey. No Action. 
 
Torrey District County II Legislator Richard Willson spoke on the 
County update to the Comprehensive Plan. Mr. Willson stated the 
growth in the County is inevitable not only to farms but more upscale 
growth. Next meeting is August 22, 7:00 at the Yates Co. Closing 
room. 
 
Mr. Downs requested that the town board members be copied any 
reports, information and correspondence that the Water Committee 
generates on behalf of the Town.  
 

There being no further business before the board, Mr. Downs made a 
motion to adjourn 2nd Mr. Martini carried at 8:39PM 
 

Respectfully yours, 
 
Betty M Daggett 
Town Clerk 
 
 


